
 

    
 
 

Communities at Indian Haven 
1675 Saltsburg Avenue 

Indiana, PA 15701 
 

August 7, 2020 

Dear Residents, Families, and Caregivers, 

I hope this finds you well and in good health.   
In anticipation of the COVID-19 pandemic slowing more, we look forward to reopening.  
The major cornerstone in allowing us to reopen is universal baseline testing of residents 
and staff.  New guidance, issued just this week, requires providers to test residents and 
staff for COVID -19 prior to July 30. All of our resident and current associates baseline 
testing was negative. Currently in Indiana County, there are 297 positives, and deaths 
remain at six. 
 
 Resident Impact (May 15, 2020 through July 30, 2020). 
 

Number of 
cases 

 

3 ADMISSIONS: Residents admitted or readmitted who were previously 
hospitalized and treated for COVID-19 
 

2 CONFIRMED: Residents with new laboratory positive COVID-19 Recovered 
 

0 SUSPECTED: Residents with new suspected COVID-19 
 

0 TOTAL DEATHS: Residents who died in the facility or another location 
 

0 COVID-19 DEATHS: Residents with suspected or laboratory positive COVID-
19 who died in the facility or another location.  

 

Once a County has moved into the “Green Phase,” a minimum of 28 days must pass 
from entering this phase and assume the following conditions are met: 

• No active or new Covid-19 cases within the last 28 days 

• The facility is not experiencing staff shortages  

• The facility has adequate supplies of personal protective equipment and 

essential cleaning and disinfection supplies to care for residents  

• The facility has adequate access to testing for COVID-19  

• Referral hospital(s) have bed capacity on wards and intensive care units  

We continue to work with the Department of Health on follow-up measures. Our 
residents and staff members are monitored for signs and symptoms consistent with 
COVID-19.  

Your concerns are important. We are preparing COVID-19 landing page on our website 
to address your concerns by offering resources, a set of frequently asked questions and 



 

    
 
 

our reopening plans. We continue our fresh air visits for you to visit with your loved 
ones.  They are going well and I have received much positive feedback!  You can 
schedule after 9 AM with the front office at 724-465-3900. We are continuing Monday to 
Friday visits, with hopes to extend the hours in the near future.  Our three-phase 
Reopening Plan is on our website for your review. 

Please know that we extend our most sincere gratitude to you and yours as we continue 
to provide attention to those in our care as we all navigate these unprecedented times.  
As always, please contact the facility with any questions.   

On behalf of the staff, we thank you for entrusting us with caring for your loved ones. 
We strive daily to provide the very best in care. 

 
Take good care and Stay Safe! 
 

Kimberly Cobaugh RN,C. NHA  

Kimberly Cobaugh RN, C. NHA  
 


